



# The Keys Newsletter

3<sup>rd</sup> December 2021

## Message from St Peter's

Dear Parent / Carer,

It has been a lovely week, full of Christmas spirit as we decorated the school with Christmas lights and Trees. It was wonderful to hear the deep intakes of breath, particularly from our younger pupils as they wandered into the corridor to see Christmas lights and hear some background Christmas music. We have put some posts on Facebook for you to see some of the decorations that are up. This week we had our second Parents Forum. I have found this a really enjoyable experience talking to some of our parents about formulating a vision. Our focus is on creating a vision that the whole school community, including parents, Governors, pupils and staff can buy into and have a focus on where we want to be as a school by 2025. The forum is attended by parents, the Chair of Governors Mrs Sharon Brammeier and senior leaders. As usual in meetings, we go off track a bit as we talk about school life and talk about what's good, but also what we can improve and there are certainly things that have been brought up that we can change immediately.

We are looking at the following:

What will people say about St Peter's in 2025? We are proud to be part of St Peter's and we love coming to school because... What are the things that will make us say WOW about St Peter's?

Our current mission statement is, 'The child grew and became strong in body, mind and spirit.'(Luke 2. v40)

**Growth of body;** we aim to develop healthy, active, unique children who are confident in the body God has given them. Our uniqueness and individuality bring us together as one community with a common understanding.

**Growth of mind;** we aim to foster, nurture and develop the knowledge, curiosity and understanding of all.

**Growth of spirit**; we aim to nurture all members of our school spiritually by developing a core Christian, moral purpose rooted in scripture.

Finally, we are having some of our pupils confirmed at St Peter's Church on Sunday at 9.30am. I am sure it will be a lovely service and look forward to seeing them and their families there.

Have a lovely weekend

Mr Robinson

## **Christmas Dates**

7<sup>th</sup> Dec R & R/1 to Imagine That

8<sup>th</sup> Dec Y1/2 & Y2 to The World of Glass

Y1 & Y2 PTA Movie Night

9<sup>th</sup> Dec Christmas Jumper Day

**Christmas Lunch** 

**Christmas Crafts** 

Junior PTA Movie Night

14<sup>th</sup> Dec Nativities 10am R & R/1 & 6.30pm Y1/2 & Y2

15<sup>th</sup> Dec Nativities 10am Y1/2 & Y2 & 6.30pm R & R/1

16th Dec Pantomime

20th Dec Christmas Party Day-party clothes

21st Dec Breakfast with Santa

Break up for Christmas Holidays

6th Jan Back to School



## Thank you from St Peter's Church

The congregation at St Peter's Church would like to thank the parents, staff, and children of St Peter's school for your support for the Church Christmas Fair last Saturday. You so generously donated cakes, bottles of wine and jars of sweets to Friends of St Peter's that helped ensure we had lots of stalls for people to browse. So many of you came along on the day and made the Fair a great success, thank you to you all



As you are aware, all apps have age restrictions on to protect children from accessing material and content which is inappropriate for their age. We still need to ensure that any apps accessed by our children are right for the stage of development, too, and not just rely on their age. Please see the attached poster, outlining what you need to know about age-inappropriate content and how to further protect our children.









#### **Film Night**

Years 1 to 6 are invited to put your PJs on, bring a blanket and come and join us in the school hall to watch a Christmas film. Don't forget a pillow and your favourite cuddly toy!

#### Years 1 & 2 - Wednesday 8 December - Arthur Christmas Years 3 to 6 - Thursday 9 December - Christmas Chronicles

£3 gets you a wrist band colour coordinated with your snack bag choice and you can add a hotdog for an extra 50p.

Doors will open at 6:00pm and the film will start at 6:15pm, pick up will be 8pm from the side door. Please be mindful that your child is happy to sit through a 1hr 45min film.

## **ONLINE PURCHASING NOW LIVE!**

## Ticket sales close at 23.55pm on 3rd Dec

We are really excited to be trying out a new way of working using an online platform. Just go to www.pta-events.co.uk/stpeters-pta

Any queries please email <a href="mailto:stpeters\_pta@yahoo.org">stpeters\_pta@yahoo.org</a>.



## Office news

#### **Dinner Money**

If your child wishes to change their lunch preference please advise the office via email giving <u>a week's</u> <u>notice</u>. Payment is taken through the School Money Online Payment System.

#### **Uniform**

Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK Liverpool Rd, Warrington, WA5 1AE, 01925 413777 sales@touchline-embroidery.com

We also have a small number of items on the School Money site under SHOP which you can pay for then contact school to arrange for them to be sent home with your child.

#### **Absence**

When reporting on the absence line, can we politely request that you leave a brief description of your child's illness rather than just saying they are unwell. If your child has vomiting or diarrhoea please note that they should not return to school for a period of 48 hours after the last incident. This is a local authority policy

Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to school at **least 4 weeks** in advance. Forms can be found on the school website or requested from the school office. In accordance with Government and Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term time will only be authorised in **exceptional circumstances.** 

### **Changes**

It is very important that if you change contact numbers, emails or addresses that you advise us as soon as possible. Any changes must be sent into school via email.

## Thank you



## **Contact Details**

St Peter's C.E. Primary School Birley Street Newton-le-Willows WA12 9UR 01744 678630

stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

## Covid-19

Can we please stress if you or a member of your household show any symptoms of Covid-19 you must remain at home and get a test.

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-coronavirus-symptoms/or by phoning 111

If you or your children have any symptoms you MUST take a PCR test not a Lateral Flow Test

To arrange a test call 119 or go to the website <a href="https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test">https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test</a>

Further information is available on https://www.gov.uk/government/public ations/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection